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Background 
 

TfL requires that all Non Road Mobile Machinery (any mobile machine or vehicle that 

is not solely intended for carrying passengers or goods on the road) that is used in its 

construction, demolition and maintenance works must meet or exceed the Non Road 

Mobile Machinery (NRMM) emission standards set out in the emission requirements 

of the Greater London Authority’s NRMM Low Emission Zone. 

 

 

Instruction 
 

From 1 January 2020 all constant-speed engines, such as those typically found in 

generators, are required to meet Emissions Stage V throughout London either by 

technology or by retrofit for both NOx (nitrogen oxides) and PM (particulate matter) 

reduction.  This applies to generators of net power of between 37kW and 560kW. 

 

TfL and its contractors must make sure that equipment used on sites after 1 January 

2020 is compliant with the revised standards.  

 

For further guidance on how to comply visit https://nrmm.london/ or contact 

environment@tfl.gov.uk. 
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